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Brief*

HB 2429 would remove the expiration date on the State 
Education  Institution  Project  Delivery  Construction 
Procurement Act, which applies only to university construction 
projects  and  services  funded  totally  with  non-state  money. 
(The Act is due to expire on June 30, 2012.)

Background

Representatives  from  the  American  Council  of 
Engineering Companies (ACEC), the Kansas Chapter of the 
American Institute of Architects, the University of Kansas, and 
Kansas State University provided testimony in support of the 
bill.

A  representative  from  the  Associated  General 
Contractors (AGC) spoke in opposition to the bill.

The Division  of  the Budget  fiscal  note indicates there 
would be no fiscal effect for the Department of Administration.

Any fiscal effect for the universities is not reflected in the 
FY 2013 Governor's Budget Report.

____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
http://www.kslegislature.org


